CLINICAL PSYCHOLOGY

2002-2003 Annual Report

Section Executive

The Executive Committee was comprised of Michel Dugas (past chair), David Hodgins (Chair-elect), David Dozois (Secretary-Treasurer), Susan Graham (Member-at-Large) and Kerry Mothersill (Chair).   The Executive met in person at the CPA convention in Vancouver (2002) as well as in Calgary for a mid-winter meeting.  In addition, two teleconference meetings were held in September 2002 and April 2003. The section has 395 full members and 201 student members.

Convention Program

The section received and reviewed eighty-seven submissions to the CPA Convention in Hamilton.  Clinical section presentations at the convention will include fifty-seven posters, seven symposia, two conversation sessions, five theory reviews and two workshops.  The section sponsored activities will include a CPA-invited presentation by Martin Antony (Recent Advances in the Treatment of Anxiety Disorders), a section keynote presentation by David Wolfe (Preventing Abuse in Adolescent Dating Relationships) a pre convention workshop by Laurie Gillies (Interpersonal Therapy for Depression), a mini-workshop by Terry Pezzot-Pearce (Parent Assessments: An Overview) and a mini-workshop by Randi McCabe (Enhancing Motivation for Treatment in Eating Disorders).  In addition, John Pearce and Richard Steffy will be leading a discussion on Applying for Internship: Perspectives from an Internship and Academic Director.  Keith Dobson and Ian Nicholson will lead a discussion on Ethical Issues.  

Awards and Elections

Charles Morin was awarded the status of Fellow of the Clinical Section.  Dr. Morin was selected on the basis of his outstanding contribution to psychology in the areas of science, practice and service. The Executive awarded the Ken Bowers Student Award to Ms. Karen Ip of the University of British Columbia for her presentation at the CPA convention in Hamilton.  

David Dozois will be assuming the position of chair-elect on the Executive Committee.  He has completed a two-year term as secretary-treasurer. Catherine Lee has kindly agreed to take on the secretary-treasurer duties.

Communications
The section’s biannual newsletter, Canadian Clinical Psychologist, was published under the stewardship of Deborah Dobson and Keith Dobson.  The editors were successful in securing a multi-issue advertising contract with Multi-Health System.  A new website was created under the guidance of Leslie Graff and continues to be maintained by our webmaster, David Hart.  The clinical section list serve continues to be an efficient means for communicating with members.  

Ongoing Projects

The clinical section brochure was updated and made available on line on our website.  Additional FACT SHEETS were added to the existing collection of informational reviews in important areas for clinical psychologists.  For the first time, a student representative from the CPA student section served on the Executive Committee.  A motion will be put forward to the membership at the business meeting to establish a permanent student representative position on the Executive.  The section contributed to the lobbying efforts to encourage the Ottawa hospital to reconsider its decision to downsize the psychology department.  Additional lobbying efforts directed at third party payers are currently in the planning stages.  An expansion of the section-sponsored activities at the Convention has been discussed. Future activities will include therapy presentations by master clinicians as well as presentations for the general public.  

Kerry J. Mothersill, Chair

